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Re: Secretarial Letter to all notice to Interested Parties ofREF Revenue and Program Status

To Interested Persons:

In compliance with the Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS), for calendar year 2014, the
Renewable Energy Fund (REF) received unaudited alternative compliance payments (ACPs)
from electric energy suppliers in the amount of approximately $4.38 million. The REF is a
dedicated, non-lapsing fund whose purpose is to support electrical and thermal renewable energy
initiatives. In this market-based policy, these renewable energy projects then create Renewable
Energy Credits (RECs). If electricity providers are not able to meet statutory RPS requirements
by purchasing or acquiring RECs at a reasonable price, they must make ACPs to the REF.
As designed, the funding to the REF (ACPs) is expected to, and does, fluctuate over time. This
year saw a significant reduction in ACPs due in part to a combination of market and policy
changes. For example, the Class III obligation was reduced to 0.50o through a public hearing
and subsequent PUC order. Burgess BioPower Plant came online and generated a high volume
of RECs. The market also saw a significant increase in the availability of Class I RECs in the
region.

At the same time as ACP revenue is decreasing, the Sustainable Energy Division’s rebate and
grant programs are experiencing record demand. The program budget allocations for fiscal year
2015 are fully subscribed. Starting today, all applications received will be held and no further
action will be taken until the ACP revenue is fully reconciled and the fiscal year 2016 program
requirements and allocations are determined. Program budget allocations along with any
necessary program modifications will be forthcoming.

Sincerely,

~LQL~
Debra A. Howland
Executive Director
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